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NARRATOR VO 

Hidden deep within the Great Plains of 
North America, is one of the most dynamic 
wetland ecosystems on Earth. 

Bigger than Texas… yet, it’s surprisingly 
unknown. 

As ancient glaciers melted and retreated… 

they left behind an endless expanse of 
shallow ponds, marshes and potholes. 

Millions of them! 

It’s hard to believe, but each one is 
different from the next… 

…and that’s the secret to the diversity of 
life in the Prairie Wetlands. 

Since I was a boy, I’ve loved being in the 
outdoors. 

Looking up at flocks of birds, I often 
wondered – where were they coming from? 

… and where are they going? 

Join me on this journey of discovery. 

The Prairie Wetlands have a story to tell. 

main title: wings over water - narrated by 
Michael Keaton 
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  NARRATOR VO CONT 

Spanning five States from Iowa, Minnesota, 
through the Dakotas, along the Missouri 
River to Montana and into the Canadian 
provinces of Manitoba, Saskatchewan and 
Alberta… 

…this geological gift is the traditional 
territory of many native tribes, including 
the Sioux, Cree and Blackfeet. 

NARRATOR VO 

For them, this vast landscape of wetlands 
and grasslands was the Center of the 
Earth. 

Each Spring, an amazing spectacle 
begins... 

…the arrival of migrating birds. 

I happen to know a few things about birds. 

To make it to the prairies, some of these 
hardy travelers come from thousands of 
miles away. 

More than 200 bird species depend on these 
wetlands. 

From small songbirds, to giant cranes. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

It’s waterfowl heaven. 

Half of the ducks in North America make it 
their Spring and Summer home… 

from the northern pintail, to redheads, 
blue-winged teal, ruddy ducks, 
canvasbacks, mallards and more. 

Each species plays a role in keeping 
everything in balance. 

The insects and aquatic life nourish the 
birds and in return, the birds give back 
to the land. 

Everything is interconnected… even the 
bird droppings! 

NARRATOR VO  

Yes… this is very special POOP. 

It contains nutrients and seeds that the 
birds have eaten. 

When those seeds hit the ground, many of 
them sprout into plants. 

Birds are important seed spreaders, and 
they provide these benefits along  
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

their entire migration routes, connecting 
distant ecosystems to one another. 

The tiny yellow warbler starts its journey 
over 3000 miles away in a Costa Rican 
rainforest. 

These sandhill cranes leave from a semi-
arid landscape in New Mexico… 

…and the mallard ducks from a flooded 
forest in Arkansas. 

These three bird species, whose remarkable 
migrations we will follow, all have 
something in common. 

They’re hardwired to head for the Prairie 
Wetlands. 

They’re joined by hundreds of other 
species from around the continent. 

Scientists have been tracking their 
movements for decades. 

NARRATOR VO 

They’ve discovered that birds migrate 
along well-used corridors called “flyways” 
that provide food and shelter. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

Hundreds of millions of birds are going to 
the same place…the Prairie Wetlands. 
That’s more birds than there are people in 
North America! 

Meet Marshall Johnson of Audubon Dakota, 
who’s dedicated to maintaining the Prairie 
Wetlands and the birds that migrate and 
live there. 

MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

Did you guys know that each and every one 
of us can be scientists. We can be citizen 
scientists. You can use your phone, you 
can upload the data and the birds that we 
see today, and you can send it to the 
scientists that are eagerly waiting your 
bird list. Isn’t that cool? 

NARRATOR VO 

Marshall understands that wetlands are the 
unsung heroes of nature…they never stop 
working. 

MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

The Prairie Wetland ecosystem provides a 
lot of services that we kind of ignore. It 
recharges our clean water aquifers and our 
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MARSHALL JOHNSON VO CONT 

ground water…just through the natural 
function of prairies and wetlands. Those 
systems together provide our clean water 
for about 50 million people. They pull 
carbon out of the atmosphere and store it 
deep underground in the roots systems of 
prairie plants. 

MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

Whether it’s the water we drink, the air 
we breathe or the food that we eat, the 
Prairie Wetland ecosystem touches all of 
our lives. 

NARRATOR VO 

It’s also bird paradise and why they go to 
incredible lengths to get there. 

Like endurance athletes, almost every 
aspect of a bird’s body is in motion. 

Nearly 100 individual muscles work in 
unison to keep them airborne. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

Like other birds, cranes migrate in a V-
formation. By working together and 
constantly swapping positions with the 
leader, they take turns breaking the 
strong headwind - saving precious energy. 

But how exactly do birds locate their 
destinations with such accuracy? There are 
still mysteries to solve, but it seems 
they use a mix of navigational abilities. 

For the warbler, one big hurdle is 
crossing the Gulf of Mexico… at night. But 
he gets some help, from the stars! 

A celestial map of constellations and the 
polar axis are stored in his brain. Storms 
make this journey even more perilous. 

NARRATOR VO 

It’s easy to go off course – especially 
when you only weigh as much as three 
pieces of paper! Be careful there little 
fella. 

The mallards can also use stars to 
navigate. Like other birds, they have a 
special protein in their eyes that is 
thought to help them  

detect the Earth’s magnetic 
field...keeping them on course. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

The Sandhill Cranes learned their 
migratory route from their parents and 
recognize landmarks to help guide them. 

They’ve remained virtually unchanged for 
millions of years and are among the oldest 
living bird species on the planet. 

The cranes have made good progress, but 
they have a pitstop to make. 

They’re joined by thousands of cranes from 
Mexico and the Southern United States – 
all converging on the Platte River in 
Nebraska. 

They need to rest, and to eat and of 
course, dance. 

Cranes often mate for life, but there are 
many bachelors here too. 

It might seem a little chaotic, but their 
bright red patches and dance moves are 
actually sending clear messages to each 
other. 

NARRATOR VO 

For the existing pairs, the signals 
strengthen their bonds. 

And for the single birds, these behaviors 
help them pick a mate. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

But how do you stand out in a crowd like 
this? 

Well… you show off. 

I got you something! (male crane voice) 

A stick! My favorite! How did you know? 
(female crane voice) 

As the crane convention comes to an end, 
it’s time to get to their breeding and 
nesting grounds. 

Guided by a GPS-like system, many birds 
have the ability to return to the exact 
same spots where they were raised. 

NARRATOR VO  

Some cranes will remain in the prairies. 

Many others will venture farther north to 
the forested wetlands of Canada and 
beyond. 

Because these wetlands are so shallow, the 
water heats up quickly from the sun’s 
energy, causing an explosion of plant and 
insect life. 

In just weeks, they become like warm bowls 
of delicious soup… protein soup… 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

…exactly what the birds need to produce 
strong eggs and healthy young. 

Most of this life-giving water comes from 
rainfall and snowmelt, some from ancient 
aquifers. 

Some of these ponds are pure 
freshwater…others, saltier than the ocean. 

Even the grass isn’t just, grass here… 

…some varieties grow only a few inches, 
others taller than people! 

Their roots can reach 14 feet deep, and 
can draw down and store a lot of carbon 
from the air. 

They also filter water and anchor the 
nutrient rich soils - perfect for crop 
growth. 

NARRATOR VO 

It’s one of the most productive 
agricultural regions on the continent. 

The cranes and mallards arrive already 
paired up, but the warblers are looking 
for mates. 

There’s little time to waste for this 
bachelor. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

Feeding territories are vigorously 
defended to attract females. And you 
thought crossing the Gulf of Mexico was 
tough? 

But, looks like she’s impressed. Good job 
buddy! 

And, it isn’t just the warblers wanting 
female attention…When the courtship is 
over, it’s time to get busy building their 
nests. 

Each one is distinct to each species, but 
the eggs all need protection. Most of them 
will become fast food for hungry 
predators. 

The warblers have chosen a tree at the 
water’s edge for their nest. The female 
mallard finds a hidden spot. 

The much larger cranes build their nest 
right on the water! They take turns 
carefully incubating their eggs. 

But some things are beyond their control. 
A heavy spring rain and flooding can take 
its toll. 

NARRATOR VO 

The parents have to keep a constant eye 
out for danger, for both their eggs… and 



2021 Wings For Wetlands LLC 12 

NARRATOR VO CONT 

themselves. The mallard hen was lucky - 
this time. 

For a nearby nest, it was a tough night. 
But some eggs survive predation and…life 
is emerging everywhere. These newcomers 
are very hungry. 

Mmmhmmm! Midges! Birds eat more than 400 
million tons of insects every year. 

They’re nature’s perfect bug controllers. 
Birds and wetlands do so much that help 
the planet. 

Yet, countless wetlands have been drained 
and vast stretches of grasslands have been 
plowed. 

The unintended impacts are breaking 
ecological bonds that have worked for 
millennia. And with fewer wetlands, 
flooding has become more severe. 

Bird numbers are critically low. We don’t 
need to look too far away from the Prairie 
Wetlands for what its future might look 
like. 

In the Central Valley of California, 
wetlands have been almost entirely 
eliminated. The Valley’s system of 
aquifers, rivers, and estuaries was once 
one of the greatest migratory bird 
habitats in North America. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

Now, only a tiny fraction remains. It’s a 
story that’s playing out around the world. 

Two-thirds of the Earth’s wetlands have 
been drained, diverted and degraded. 

It’s estimated that there are 3 billion 
fewer birds in North America than 50 years 
ago…3 billion fewer seed spreaders, insect 
eaters and nutrient providers. 

MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

The majority of birds that have been lost 
breed right here in the Prairie Wetlands. 
People are shocked, they’re frustrated and 
they’re wanting to do something to make a 
difference here. 

Birds are the voice of the prairie in so 
many ways… 

MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

…and to know that birds that have filled 
our lives with song, are now calling out 
to us with their silence… 

…it’s really an important time for this 
ecosystem and it needs all that we have 
and the best that we have to give. 
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MARSHALL JOHNSON VO CONT 

I think it’s really a moment of action. 

NARRATOR VO 

The Prairie Wetlands have given us so many 
gifts, but we have not given enough 
back…not yet. 

For over a century, conservation groups 
have been working alongside scientists to 
protect wetlands and have helped inspire 
landowners to restore the habitat’s 
balance. 

DR. FELGE 

Time of take-off is 8:25. 

NARRATOR VO 

Dr. Susan Felege is a professor of 
Wildlife Ecology and Management at the 
University of North Dakota. 

Each summer, she and her students survey 
duck populations. 
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DR. FELEGE VO 

You can’t effectively do conservation 
without information and data. 

DR. FELEGE VO 

First thing is: where are the populations 
at? Whether numbers are going up, going 
down? What do we need to do as stewards of 
the land to protect the Prairie Wetlands? 

STUDENT #1 

We are two hundred and ten feet from the 
nest. 

DR. FELEGE VO 

To me, being out here helping to train the 
next generation to protect them - that’s 
pretty important. 

I tell you, they do a good job hiding 
these nests. 

STUDENT #2 

Right here it is 
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STUDENT #1 

Oh yeah, so she definitely hasn’t laid 
more eggs since we’ve last been here. But 
still probably not at full clutch, only 
nine eggs. 

NARRATOR VO 

40 years ago, Chad Kunz helped his father 
drain wetlands from their farm in North 
Dakota. 

Today, he and his wife Jen are bringing 
the water back. 

CHAD KUNZ VO 

As a kid growing up, our family was 
farming and we drained wetlands and that’s 
what everybody did back then. 

CHAD KUNZ VO 

So, I remember running the scraper to 
drain the water and what we’re doing is 
the reverse of that now and filling the 
same wetlands that we drained. 
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JEFF KUNZ VO 

At first when we started this project, I 
didn’t appreciate how much change there 
would be. 

JEFF KUNZ VO 

But, as it’s taken shape, it's humbling 
and impresses upon us the importance of 
what we’re doing 

CHAD KUNZ VO 

We’re going to have over 60 new wetlands 
that are going to be restored. 

And one of their first is already a hit 
with the locals. 

JEFF KUNZ VO 

This spring it was really apparent. 
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NARRATOR VO 

We could already see all kinds of 
waterfowl and marsh birds using that 
water. 

In South Dakota, the Johnson family are 
proud owners of a large farm where things 
are also done differently. 

They know that the more the soil is left 
alone, undisturbed; the healthier and more 
productive it becomes. 

NARRATOR VO 

This land hasn’t been plowed for 35 years 
and they’ve achieved a balance between 
crops, cattle grazing, and you guessed it 
— water. 

BRIAN JOHNSON VO 

My father experienced the downside of 
conventional farming. 

BRIAN JOHNSON VO 

He had several years of drought, and he 
realized there was a much better way to 
raise a crop. So he went no till and it’s 
been a success story ever since. 
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JAMIE JOHNSON VO 

This land is a grass waterway in between 
two fields. 

It’s really important to us to keep these 
areas in our farm because it helps with 
erosion and keeps the soil healthy. 

LYLA JOHNSON VO 

Mom, I found two more purple flowers. 

JAMIE JOHNSON VO 

I think it's really cool because then you 
get to see all these different animals and 
I really like looking at plants because 
they make me happy. 

KIDS 

Oh, my gosh! 

NARRATOR VO 

Even the simple act of building a nest 
house to shelter eggs from predators, has 
a positive impact.  
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BRIAN JOHNSON VO 

Taking care of the wildlife is important 
because what's good for nature, is good 
for the farm.  

NARRATOR VO 

When ranching is designed to regenerate 
the landscape, it helps more grasslands 
and wetlands stay intact. 

And grasslands are ideal places for 
animals that like to eat, well… grass! 

The prairies are meant to have large 
herbivores moving across them, just like 
the great herds of bison once did. 

When these large animals graze, the simple 
act of their hooves digging into the soil 
stimulates new plant growth. 

More grasses and wildflowers grow, 
attracting more birds, insects and 
pollinators, like bees. 

The region has become the top honey 
producer in the country. 

All these folks are inspirational and 
there’s many others just like them. 
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NARRATOR VO CONT 

The short prairie summer has reached its 
peak. It’s time for the hatchlings to take 
the biggest leap of their lives. Fall has 
come to the prairies, and for the Johnsons 
it’s been another great harvest. 

JAMIE JOHNSON VO 

It’s important for us to pass down the 
work ethic of taking care of the land, 
taking care of the animals. 

You can do both, you can be good to the 
Earth and you can produce food at the same 
time. 

NARRATOR VO 

As the days grow shorter and winter 
approaches, the food diminishes and 
there’s an urgency to head south. 

In a few months, spring will reawaken the 
land. 

It’s a cycle that goes back deep in time. 

But the journey to preserve the Prairie 
Wetlands is only just beginning. 
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MARSHALL JOHNSON VO 

What keeps me up at night is the thought 
that we will lose so much of this 
ecosystem before people know how special 
it is. The Prairie Wetlands have provided 
sustenance and life for every generation 
of human that has been on this continent. 
It is our ecosystem and it’s worth the 
choices that we make in our everyday lives 
to protect it. 

NARRATOR VO 

The wetlands and the birds really need a 
more sustainable future… 

…one where we live in harmony with nature… 

…and set aside more perfect places, to 
spread our wings. 




